
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Tax Alert: Proposed value added 
tax in Puerto Rico – Part I  
Puerto Rico Legislature Bill No. 2329, better 
known as the Transformation of the 
Commonwealth of Puerto Rico Tax System 
Act, introduces a value added tax system in 
Puerto Rico. 
 
In this, the first of a series of Tax Alerts 
devoted to describe the new system, we 
explain several new terms included in the 
Bill. 
 
• Value added tax (“VAT”) or also 

Goods and Services Tax (“GST”) – is a 
form of consumption tax. The VAT is 
collected at every stage of the supply 
chain. The VAT will be borne by the final 
consumer of the goods and services. 

• taxable transactions – 
o import of goods into Puerto Rico. 
o sale of goods and the rendering of 

services in Puerto Rico. 
o rendering of services by a non-

resident person to a person in Puerto 
Rico. 

o combined transaction. 
• rules to determine the place of a 

taxable transaction –  In general 
o a good is considered sold in Puerto 

Rico if the good is located in Puerto 
Rico at the moment of the sale; 

o a service is considered rendered in 
Puerto Rico, if the service provider is 
a merchant (as defined),  

o a service provided by a nonresident 
person to a resident person, will be 
considered provided in Puerto Rico 
by the person that received the 
service. 

 
• merchant – any person that is engaged in 

any type of business in Puerto Rico. 
• small merchant – every merchant with 

gross sales of less than $75,000. 
• eligible merchant – every merchant with 

an annual volume of business in excess of 
$500,000 for a three year period and that 
80% of its total sales are subject to a tax 
rate of 0%. This merchant will be issued 
reimbursement of VAT by Treasury 
Department. 

• eligible consumer - 
o every single and married person 

resident of Puerto Rico whose 
income is less than an amount that 
will be established by the Secretary. 
This amount should be published on 
or before October 15 of each year.  

o any resident of Puerto Rico that 
acquires goods under PAN and WIC 
programs. 

o any person that receives annuities or 
pensions (limited to $5,000) from the 
U.S. and P.R. Government, and 
private companies. 

o an eligible consumer will receive 
regressivity relief three times a 
year. 
 

Please contact our Tax Department 
should you require additional 
information regarding this or any other 
tax issue.  We will be glad to assist 
you.  
 

 

Contact us 
For assistance in this matter, 
please contact us via  
maria.rivera@pr.gt.com 
francisco.luis@pr.gt.com 
javier.oyola@pr.gt.com 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Adding true value means exceeding 
our clients’ expectations, anticipating 
their needs and being proactive and 
innovative in the accounting 
profession. 
 
     Through the Kevane Grant 
Thornton business and tax 
application for mobile devices you 
will have access to our Alerts, Tax 
News and other related matters, plus a 
customized tax calendar for 
individuals, businesses and other 
entities, thus providing an excellent 
tool to manage filing and payment due 
dates with government agencies in 
Puerto Rico. 
 
     Download for free the application. 
Available for iPhone, Motorola and all 
tablets. 
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